CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the League Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 25th February 2015.
Attendees:N.Oram, J.Hunt, P.Tustain, M.Neave, T.Holmes, D.Johnson, B.Hill, T.Onions, I.Swales, S.Arlin, P.Daly, I.Hamilton
Apologies: D.Vaux, B.Attwood, R.Overington, G.Cook
Matters Arising 
League Secretary and Assistant Secretary (Rule Offences) attended a presentation to CDSAD of the two chairs purchased by the League. Publicity will appear in due course. 
Iain Sercombe from Bristol Street attended the club meeting in January to promote the cheque book which gives back money to the league and to the individual’s club that buys a car from them. Iain commented on how important he felt the link-up between the League and Bristol Street Motors was and how pleased Bristol Street Motors were with the Charity game held last year. 
Kingshill Sports attended a meeting with the Management Committee and were reminded of their administration issues. They were re-structuring their committee and have appointed a new Secretary. 
It is hoped that this will show a marked improvement and normal service will be resumed. 
The GFA have now dealt with the discipline concerning the abandoned Shurdington v Cheltenham Patriots game. 
Ben Hill took and completed the action to get the signed CTFC shirt framed. It will now be placed somewhere inside the Victory Club. 
Player Daniel Trigg had a hearing with the Management Committee immediately after the January Clubs meeting. 

He had set up a regular payment to pay back the money he owed to Fintan and the Management Committee were therefore content to permit Daniel to play again with immediate effect. 

Pete Daly informed all referees that they are expected to be at the ground at least 15 minutes prior to kick-off for the team-sheet exchange. 

Yellow/Red card update on Full-time update after the Club Meeting directive. Tony Holmes to update on his section. 

Prestbury Rovers pitch situation still to be monitored. 

Clubs reminded at the Club Meeting in regards to notification if Full-time should have a problem. i.e. Phone calls and emails to Ben Hill. 
Ian Swales provided a League Survey report at the last meeting which was gratefully received. A copy was also sent to the GFA who would like to explore it more. 
League Secretary Report 
Tewkesbury Town Reserves withdrawal ratified by the Committee. All fixtures to be removed and record expunged. 
Medals ordered from Macron for the end of season. 
Two shields ordered for the GMB Junior and Minor Finals.

Three cups ordered for the Senior, Junior and Minor Finals. 

Northway played one of their games on a 2nd pitch behind the main one. Even though the referee reported his worries that the dimensions were not in accordance with regulations, the referee and both teams agreed to play the game. Northway were subsequently instructed not to use this 2nd pitch again in the future until it was marked out using the regulation dimensions.
Still having to remind clubs of their responsibilities in relation to media commitments in regards to sending in information when requested. This is only a small minority of clubs, but clearly not good enough given the statements in minutes and the Club meeting. I suggest suspension of clubs if they continue to have to be chased. 

I informed both Fintan and Cheltenham Athletic that I would bring this to the Committee Meeting this evening given that they were both still outstanding. Both then complied. 

Correspondence
Email received from Bourton Rovers concerning their new Chairman appointment. 

Southside reported a problem with moles hills on their pitch at the Burrows which has caused a recent game to be moved location and another one with a change of kick-off time. Southside had emailed the council for a plan of resolution, League Secretary also emailed them. CBC have since sent a response to Southside saying they will have to get a specialist company in to deal with this. 
Complaint received by CCS in regards to their away game v Northway and some of the comments, actions that went on during the game. This was refereed by a club referee. Action on League Secretary to email Northway Secretary of the concerns and complaint will be kept on file for future monitoring. 

Email received from FC Barometrics about two players (K and S Burrows) who both owe their GNSL side £119 each. They are also signed on for Andoversford in our League. FC Barometrics advised to contact the GFA. The GFA advised a course of action to recover their money. 
Email received from a Referee in regards to a league game between Falcons and Kings. The Referee reported that he sent two players from Kings off during the game and found his bag that he left for safety with the Kings bags by the pitch. When he returned to pick up his bag he found it contained a lot of water and a big puddle of water where a Kings player had decided to soak it. The Kings manager also felt that this was not acceptable behaviour and presented the culprit who said it was an accident. (League Secretary advised reporting as misconduct to the GFA)
Subsequently the player admitted the offence and contacted the GFA himself. (He was also a registered Referee)

This matter now closed from a league point of view.

Email received from Bishops Cleeve FC in regards to their changing room situation for Saturday 28th February whereby alternative arrangements have been made due to a Frisby tournament.
Email received from Bishops Cleeve FC in regards to seeking permission to move their fixture to a Parish Council Pitch as it was likely that their own pitch would be waterlogged. 

League Committee gave permission for this on the agreement that should Bishops Cleeve face the same pitch situation, then the Parish Coucil pitch will be expected to be used. 

Action on League Secretary to email all clubs that given the current wet conditions, the League would agree pitch switches to get games in providing that switch would be used in all future occasions when their first choice pitch was un-playable. 

This would include moving to a 3G pitch. 

Email received today from Malvern Vale from their pitch providers stating their home pitch could not be used until further notice due to the pitch surface deteriorating rapidly and becoming unsafe to play on. (This is a new pitch)
John Hunt planned to reverse this weekends’  fixture and assist Malvern Vale with this problem. 
League Secretary provided Malvern Vale with a possible solution to help them in the mean-time. 

GFA

The League did eventually gain the 2 places for the Grassroots conference in February. Feedback will be provided by our two attendees, Nick O and Ian S. League Secretary to email the GFA in regards to the £50 offered as contribution to attend the event. 
Matt Boucher – Senior Football Development at the GFA asked if he could meet with the League Management Committee sometime in March (He will come to Cheltenham) to discuss the League Survey and the Grassroots Conference. Matt was encouraged by the League survey and would like to explore it further and possibly offer the ideas to other leagues in Gloucestershire. 
Club referee charged by the GFA for improper conduct to a spectator in the Hatherley v Cheltenham United game found guilt and the individual fined and suspended. 

Rule Offences
See attached. 
Treasurers Report
Matt reported that he had paid the invoice for the 2nd Chair for CDSAD. 

League Secretary reported that the GFA have agreed to pay £50 in relation for our two officers attendance at the FA Grassroots Conference. 

Surplus of finances to be discussed at the next Management Committee. 
Referees
Pete has provided the GFA with the marks for all referees as per instructions from the GFA Referees Officer. 
Problems with a Referee in terms of communication. Pete to action with discussion further at the end of the season. 
Some Referees still not filling in the report form which is now mandatory. Action on League Secretary to email all of the Referees not complying and asking that they do or fixtures will not be able to be offered. 

New League Rules for next season
 
Payment of officials to be completed prior to the commencement of a game. 
Marks of 60 or below to be emailed to both Referee’s Secretary and Registration’s secretary.
Analysis of League’s Benevolent Fund.
Plate Competition Rules.

Limit of approval for expenses incurred to change from £50 to £250. 

Team-sheets.

Rule 8c.

Anything coming out of the League Survey.

Disciplinary
Some clubs still not putting their Yellow and Red cards on Full-time. Tony is monitoring and is in discussion with the GFA. As conveyed at the Club meeting, this is now mandatory. 

Tony is chasing a player with the GFA that is listed as suspended but has signed for a new club. There are differences of addresses for the named player. Action on Tony to talk to the GFA and the Club to investigate further. 

Fixtures
Decision made to afford the solution agreed for Bishops Cleeve FC for venue changes due to the current weather situation. Although if a ‘private’ club wanted to move to a CBC pitch, they would have to contact CBC themselves and prior to the offices closing on a Friday to agree pitch and changing room hire. 
Some clubs still appear to calling games off too early without given due regard to the weather conditions. 
Action on League Secretary to email all clubs with advice on pitches and an offer to send a League Referee out to inspect a pitch on the day of the game. (Note – League Secretary has been out on the last two Saturday’s inspecting pitches) We need to do what we can to get games in.    
Shurdington Rovers v Cheltenham Patriots as highlighted above whereby the GFA found the case against both clubs proven in terms of their failing to control their own players and spectators. This is covered under League Rule 10 F (v) whereby ‘In cases where a match is abandoned owing to the conduct of both teams or their Club member(s) the Management Committee shall rule all points for the match as void. No fine(s) can be applied by the Management Committee for an abandoned match. Action on Fixtures Secretary to update full-time to reflect this. 
STANDING ORDERS SUSPENDED DUE TO IT BEING 9PM. Members voted unanimously to continue the meeting. 
Results 
Ben reported a Full-Time error from last weekend which affected two of our games. 

Ben adjusted the results so they were showing correctly as reported. 

Registrations  
Some clubs are still failing to ask a player who he has previously played for when signing him on. This has included one club who failed to state a player had actually played for them previously. 

Any Other Business
Social Media – Ian Swales – Due to Standing Orders being suspended as we were at a late hour, this topic will be moved to the next meeting. 
Next League Management Meeting Wednesday March 25th at 7.00pm.
Next Charity Cup Sub Committee Meeting Wednesday March 3rd at 7.00pm

